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Issue 2 Term 1  Week 7                                13th March 2019 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
ZONE SWIMMING RESULTS 
 
Last week a number of students from our school competed at the Zone Swimming Carnival with some outstanding 
results.  A special mention must go to Sunjun who achieved Equal 1st Place overall, William who achieved 10th Place 
overall and the whole Zone team who achieved 9th place overall for PEPS.  Well done everyone! You have done us 
proud! 
 
CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA DAY 
 
Many thanks to those parents who sent in plastic bags and gloves for their children to participate in ‘Clean Up Australia 
Day’.  The students did a wonderful job. 
 
VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS AND TECHNOLOGY 
 
Many thanks to those families who have already paid a voluntary contribution to the school in 2019. We are investing a 
significant amount of money from our budget this year into technology in the school, most significantly in the way of 
iPads and laptops.  We are seeking support from our families to do this. 
 
Each iPad will cost the school $510. This includes a 32GB iPad, a protective case and a license for Parramatta East to 
manage the iPad through a Mobile Device Management (MDM) which is required for large scale device use.  
 
Our current goal is to raise $12,000 to purchase new iPads.  
 
100% of this contribution will go towards the purchase of new iPads and the infrastructure to support and manage their 
use in the classroom. Your valuable contribution will have a direct impact on your child’s access to technology in their 
classroom.   
 
In each newsletter we will update you on our fundraising progress on the thermometer. Each time we reach the $5,000 
mark we will purchase 10 iPads and get them straight into the classrooms.  Keep a look out to see how quickly we can 
reach our target! If you would like to donate more than the $45 it would be greatly appreciated! 
 
TRAVEL IN SCHOOL TERMS 
 
We have a large number of families who for various reasons take their children out of school during the term to travel.  
If you are taking your child out of school for a period of more than 10 days the Department of Education requires you to 
fill in an Extended Leave form and make an appointment to speak to Mrs Smith, Mrs Curtis or myself before purchasing 
flights. 
 
ABSENTEE NOTES 
 
It is imperative that if your child is off sick that the school receives a note either via the Skoolbag app or handwritten 
upon their return.  The Department of Education has strict guidelines around absences and the explanations of such.  If 
your child does not return to school with a note explaining their absence then their classroom teacher will be sending 
an absence note home for parents/carers to fill in and return. 
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SOAP IN TOILETS 
 
A number of parents have raised with me the issue of soap in the toilets.  Could I ask you to please talk to your children 
about the fact that they only need 1-2 pumps of the liquid soap to wash their hands.  We are very fortunate to have the 
most wonderful cleaner and she fills the soap dispensers in the toilets every single day.  We do however have children 
who think that it is great fun to continually press the dispenser button until all of the liquid soap is dispensed, leaving it 
empty.  If children are taught to use the soap dispensers correctly then this issue should be resolved. 
 
RUBBISH IN TOILETS 
 
Another issue that we are encountering is that we have students who are depositing all sorts of things into our toilets – 
sandwiches, drink bottles, lunchboxes, pencils, pencil cases to name but a few.  Could we ask that you speak to your 
children about this as again it is causing a great deal of distress to our wonderful cleaner who has to physically remove 
these items from the toilet bowls. 
 
INCREASED POLICE AND COUNCIL PRESENCE 
 
You may have noticed that there has been an increased Police and Council presence both before and after school.  
We have requested this due to the increased number of parents who are blatantly disobeying the road rules around the 
school and putting the safety of our students at risk.  Last week alone we had 4 students who had near misses being 
hit by cars.  Can I please implore you to acknowledge the road rules for the safety of all. 
 
COFFEE, CAKE AND CHAT 
 
Thank you to all parents who came to our Coffee, Cake and Chat.  It was wonderful to see so many of you there and to 
be able to offer you the opportunity to sit and hear what you had to say about our school.  Please rest assured that 
behind the scenes we are working on the suggestions that you had for us. 
 

GARDENS  

You may have noticed that there has been quite a bit of clearing of gardens in the front part of the school. Thanks must 
go to Mr Geoff, Mr Bill, Miss Rena, Mr Curtis and Mr Miller who have worked tirelessly with this. We have now 
welcomed Mr Jordan to our team to assist. As previously mentioned we will soon be organising a working bee to plant 
out the gardens at the front of the school and our Indigenous garden near the play equipment. We would love to see as 
many volunteers as possible to assist with this. Watch this space for a date. If any members of our community have 
connections with companies that may be willing to donate treated pine sleepers for garden edging, plants, fertiliser or 
mulch – please let us know. It would be greatly appreciated! Our hope is to work our way through the whole school 
providing some much needed love to our gardens and making our school a beautiful place that we can all be proud and 
respectful of, with ownership extending to our community members.  

P & C MEETING 
 
Our next P & C Meeting will be held on Monday, 18th March, 2019 @ 7pm in our Staffroom.  It would be wonderful to 
see as many parents as possible there! 

MOBILE PHONES  

I would like to advise that from the beginning of the 2019 school year student mobile phones will no longer be able to 
be dropped off and picked up from the office during the school day. Should you wish to send your child to school with a 
mobile phone it will need to be securely stored in their school bag from the time students enter the school grounds until 
the time they leave the school grounds. The school will not be liable for any phones that are damaged or go missing. I 
thank you in advance for your understanding in this matter.  

SCHOOL FENCING  

Parramatta East has security fencing around the perimeter of the school. This is to ensure that our students are safe 
on a daily basis. I have asked Miss Rena, Mr Geoff and our student helpers to lock all gates, except the two at the front 
of the school at 9.15am. These will then reopen at 3.00pm in the afternoon to allow pickup of your children, being 
locked again at 3.45pm.  
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REPORTING TO OFFICE  

It has come to my attention that there are still a number of parents who enter the school grounds during our school day 
and do not report to the office. This poses a huge Work, Health and Safety risk for us as a school. Should there be an 
emergency, we need to know who is on site so that we can make sure that everyone, including parents are safe. To 
this end, could I ask that if you are coming into the school grounds during the school day that you sign in at the School 
Office to obtain a visitor’s pass and then sign back out at the office as you leave. This is standard practice in any 
school and is a requirement of the Department of Education.  

LATE ARRIVALS  

We still have a large amount of late arrivals to school each day. If your child is late to school, it is a requirement of the 
school that you accompany your child to the office to get a late slip. Could I kindly ask that you do not drop them at the 
gate and then leave.  

SUPERVISION OF STUDENTS BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL  

The school day begins promptly at 9.15am and finishes promptly at 3.15pm. Playground supervision does not begin 
until 8.45am. Could I kindly ask that you do not drop your children off at school before this time. Again, it is a Work, 
Health and Safety issue. Similarly, we have a number of students who either sit in our office area, or of greater 
concern, stand outside the school waiting for parents to pick them up. We often have students still waiting for pick up 
as late as 4.00pm. We are fortunate enough to have an OOSH onsite. If your work commitments do not allow for 
prompt drop off and pickup, could I suggest that you investigate this option.  

UNIFORM UPDATE  

It is wonderful to see so many of our students in full school uniform, either new or old. There are a couple of things that 
I would like to clarify:  

•  There is a 3 year transition period from the current uniform to the new uniform.  

•  Attached to the last newsletter was a visual reminder of what PEPS school uniform is.  

•  Attached to the last school newsletter was a current price list.  

PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT  

Just a reminder that the playground equipment is out of bounds before school, it would be appreciated if parents could 
also keep younger siblings off the equipment in the mornings.  

SANDPIT 
 
Our sandpit continues to be a huge success offering our students an extra activity to do in the playground. We are 
investigating getting a cover for the sandpit in the near future. It would be appreciated if outside of school hours 
children do not play in the sandpit as this becomes a duty of care issue. Not to mention the fact that the sand is very 
quickly depleting as the children scoop it up and drop it on the ground outside of the pit.  
 
Justine Miller 
Principal 
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*Dates Subject to change  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMING EVENTS - 2019 

Monday 11th March Kindergarten Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Thursday 14th March Selective High School Test 

Monday 18th March P & C Meeting 

Thursday 21st March Harmony Day 

Friday 22nd March Voting Set Up In Hall 

Saturday 23rd March Election Day – P & C BBQ 

Thursday 28th March Disco – K-2 

Tuesday 2nd April Years 1 – 6 Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Thursday 11th April Easter Hat Parade 

Friday 12th April Anzac Day Service 
Last Day of Term 1 

Monday 29th April Staff Development Day – No Students 

Tuesday 30th April Students return K-6 

Wednesday 1st May Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 3rd May Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Tuesday 7th May Cross Country 

Tuesday 14th May  NAPLAN 

Wednesday 15th May NAPLAN 

Thursday 16th May NAPLAN 

Monday 20th May P & C Meeting 

Wednesday 22nd May School Photos 

Monday 17th June Stage 1 Excursion – Rouse Hill Farm 

Tuesday 18th June  Stage 1 Excursion – Rouse Hill Farm 
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P&C NEWS 
 
Next P&C Meeting - Monday 18th March 

The next P&C Meeting is next week in the Staffroom at 7.00pm.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Election Day BBQ - Saturday 23rd March 

Easter Rainbow Colour Mufti Day - Tuesday 26th March 

We ask families to let their children be creative with the most rainbow colour outfit on Tuesday 26th March. We look 
forward to a fun day but remind everyone to dress sensibly and wear closed in shoes. Please bring an easter egg 
donation on the day that will be used to make hampers for the Easter Raffle.  

Easter Raffle Tickets - Due Tues 9th April 

The Easter Raffle will be drawn at the Easter Hat Parade on the 11th April.  You can collect extra raffle books from the 
office at any time. 

Pajama Mufti Day – Tuesday 30th April 

The first day back of Term 2 will be the Pajama Day Mufti on Tuesday 30th April to raise money to go towards gifts for 
the Mother’s Day stall. We look forward to a fun day but remind everyone to dress sensibly and wear closed in shoes. 
Please bring a gold coin donation on the day. 

Mother’s Day Stall – Wednesday 1st May 

Students can get their Mother’s Day shopping done without the hassle of heading to the shops! There will be a variety 
of items available on the day. Most gifts will be priced between $1 to $10 however, we also have hampers that are 
priced $25 and under.  

Volunteers are needed to set up in the morning from 9am and help on the stall, which will start at 11am. If you are 
available, please let us know via the Facebook page or email us on ppe.pandc@gmail.com. 

Mother’s Day Breakfast – Friday 3rd May, 7.30 - 9am 

The P&C are holding Mother’s Day breakfast in the hall on the 3rd May. We hope this will be a chance for Mum’s to 
share a light breakfast with their children before starting work or heading off to whatever they may have planned for the 
day. 

Volunteers are needed to set up in the morning from 7am. If you are available, please let us know via the Facebook 
page or email us on ppe.pandc@gmail.com. 

 

Merit Award Recipients  
 
Merit Award 
Jia 2B 
Souad 2B 
Mahveen 2B 
Leo 2T 
Aran 1V 
Krishma 1V 
Tanishq 5Z 
Justin 5/6M 
Marcus 3/4D 
 
 
 

 
Principal’s 
Special Award 
Nagar 5/6M 
 
 
Honour 
Zainab 2B 
Mohammed K/1M 
Shreeya 3K 
 

 
Pennant 
 
 
Banner 
 
 
 
Medal 
Jeslyn 6D 
 

  PBL Award Recipients 
Salman 4E 
Ellianah 4P 
Terry 4P 
Jesher K White 
Oyu 1V 
Amara K/1M 
Helena K Purple 
Saanvi K Green 
Taylor K Red 
Langston 2L 
Zain 2B 
Shrishved K/1M 
Shruthika 4P 
Aleksija 6D 
Mohammed K/1M 

 Papani K/1M 
Javier K Red 
Haramrick K Green 
Ariana K White 
Henissia K Green 
Pranshu K Orange 
Bilal K Purple 
Hisham K Orange 
Cedric K Blue 
Ryan 1V 
Allen 2L 
Gunika K/1M 
Chahd 3M 
Aditi 5P 
Emily 2C 

mailto:ppe.pandc@gmail.com
mailto:ppe.pandc@gmail.com
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Facebook Page  

Please look up “PEPS P&C” on Facebook and hit Like to keep updated on the latest news and fundraising events from 
the P&C. This tool can be used to provide us with any ideas, feedback or questions you may have. Alternatively, you 
can email us on ppe.pandc@gmail.com. 

 
Uniform Shop  
 
Trading Hours for our uniform shop is Tuesday 3-3:30pm and Thursday 9-9:30am. 
 
 

Could you be an ethics teacher at Parramatta East Public School? 
 
 

 
 
We are excited to welcome four new ethics teachers in 2019.  Two ethics classes have started and we are 
expecting four more classes to begin by Term 2.  However, as we continue to have a waiting list, it would be 
wonderful to hear from anyone who would like to volunteer. Ethics classes run on Thursdays from 9:15-9:45am 
for Year 3-6 and 9:45-10:15am for K-2.  More teachers will also allow us to open up more classes for those 
years in which our class sizes are at their maximum (i.e. 22 students). 
 
Ethics teachers receive full training by Primary Ethics, the not-for-profit organisation approved to design 
curriculum and training for the ethics program. Training consists of a two day workshop and short online 
modules. Lesson materials are provided. Suitable volunteers have an interest in children’s education and 
development of critical thinking skills. Ongoing training and support is available. 
 
In ethics class, children learn how to think logically, disagree respectfully and support their arguments with 
evidence, rather than act according to blind habit or peer pressure.  
 
Children discuss topic such as: 

• Imagining how others feel 
• How do we treat living things? 
• What is laziness? 
• How do we disagree in a respectful way? 

 
If you are looking for an opportunity to make a valuable contribution to our school, please visit 
www.primaryethics.com.au or contact ethics coordinator Linda Dunwoodie on 0420221424 or email 
pepsethics@gmail.com. Alternatively, you may leave your contact details at the school office if you would like to 
be contacted for more information. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Do you have a child in ethics class? 
Visit the new Primary Ethics parents’ page to learn more about the program. Read about the 
topics that were covered in your child’s class in term 1 and sign up to the mailing list so you can 
find out what topics will be covered in term 2. 
Click here to view the Information for Parents Webpage 

mailto:ppe.pandc@gmail.com
http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
mailto:pepsethics@gmail.com
https://primaryethics.com.au/parents/
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